
REPORT ON THE CATHEDRAL’S FINANCES FOR 2021 
 

2021 was even more difficult financially than we had anticipated, and our deficit was 
considerably more than in 2020, as the whole year was affected by the pandemic.  The 
chart below shows the stark effect of Covid-19 on our income: 
 

 
 
We are heartened that planned giving through the bank declined only slightly because of 
deaths and moving away.  Inevitably, collections and donations in the Cathedral dropped 
to almost nothing but online giving offset the loss of cash to some extent.  Contactless 
giving is proving popular.  Grants from the Church Commissioners, local council and the 
furlough scheme were smaller in 2021.  Investment income remained constant.  It is very 
clear to see that the greatest impact on our income was the lack of letting income from 
the Chapter House and Cathedral for most of the year.  However, Advent provided a boost 
and letting income continues to improve. 
 

 



The expenditure chart shows that, for the most part, expenditure was higher in 2021 than 
in 2020 which added to the deficit.  Staff costs rose because we employed new staff, 
including a safeguarding officer, and reviewed the salary structure of all lay staff.  We still 
have Covid-related expenditure, particularly in relation to live streaming.  Maintenance 
was one area where we spent only the minimum on regular contracts.  All major projects 
are still on hold.  This includes the Mansafe system for the Cathedral roof where the final 
phase has been delayed until next year.  High level repairs to the stonework and rainwater 
goods have also been put off.  We hope to get some work on the drains done this year.  
 
The Friends of Chelmsford Cathedral have paid for the materials used to replace the 
Cathedral interior lighting with LED lamps.  Brian Greatrex and a team of skilled 
volunteers researched and completed the work at no charge.  The new lamps use a 
fraction of the power used before.  The reduced consumption will offset the increase in 
unit price of our green electricity contract, which began last October.  We have also 
signed a contract for green gas to begin this summer.  
 
We were fortunate to have reserves, which we had earmarked for major projects, which 
we could use to meet our running costs.  By restricting our building works, we have 
remained solvent and will continue to be a going concern.  We should end 2022 with 
reserves at just about our policy level (enough  to meet three months expenditure).   
 

    
 
We do need to aim for surpluses from next year so that we can build up our reserves and 
commit to repairs for the Cathedral and our houses.  We can do this by encouraging new 
people to join the Parish Giving Scheme and donate regularly in a tax-efficient way.  Our 
newly-appointed Business Development Officer has already improved income from Chapter 
House lettings. 
 
The full Annual Report and Accounts for the year ending 31 December 2021 will be 
available to download from the website in the next couple of weeks (but note that it is 
40 pages long before you press print). 
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